


FROM THE eAst
 

Brethren and Ladies: 
 
Well, Worshipful Chris and Finesse Parker are “home” in Tennessee and loving it!     
 
April was busy as we welcomed our newest Entered Apprentice, Brother Ethan Carswell into the Stated 
Meeting for the first time.  I even had the pleasure of having him sit in the Junior Steward chair and I hope that 
he will be joining the officer line when he is raised a Master Mason, but that will obviously be his choice.  I am 
planning a very unique second degree for Brother Carswell.  I don’t believe it has ever been done before, but 
for the degree I am working to have a Master in every position for the degree.  Not Past Masters, but current 
sitting Masters.  I have it nearly set up with the great cooperation of the Masters of each lodge.  They are all 
gracious in their acceptance of the positions and, in fact, say that they believe the degree will be fun, unique, 
and especially memorable for Brother Carswell.  It will also be a wonderful opportunity for all the Masters of 
other lodges to be able to be with and work with their Brother Masters.  I am planning the degree for May 17th. 
 
Planning for the June 18th picnic continues.  Many Brothers and Ladies have signed up and said what they will 
bring.  Some people weren’t sure yet about what they will bring, and that is okay too.  We still would like a 
salad of some kind, macaroni and/or potato.  We also need ketchup & Mustard and other condiments, 
tomatoes, pickles, onions and maybe some cookies.  Or if you have a special dish that you would like to bring, 
that would be great.  Ingrid and I will bring the hamburger patties, wieners, buns, plates, knives, forks and 
spoons as well as tablecloths for the picnic tables.  If you haven’t attended or won’t be attending the stated 
dinner, and wish to sign up for the picnic and that you will bring something, please email me at 
mason574@irfutures.com.  Thanks and here again is the information on the location of the picnic. 
Remember that we are in space “L” at Santee Lakes recreation 
center. 
 
Keeping this short as we head into May.  At the Stated meeting 
in May, we will again attempt to receive Worshipful Richard 
Bullard, our inspector.  Also at the May meeting we will be  
discussing the plans for the Fellow Craft degree for Brother 
Ethan Carswell as you can see above, the degree will be on  
the 17th of May. 
 
That is all I have for now, so will say stay happy and healthy 
And be sure to attend the Stated dinner and meeting. 
 
Thank you all and I’ll see you in lodge. 
 
Dennis Stahr, PM, Master 

 



FROM THE west

Aah, the lovely month of May. You may sometimes hear the phrase “April showers bring May flowers”, 
referring to the ending of the dreariness of winter and the fresh approach of spring. However, it can also 
be used to refer to the ending of a long period of difficulty and hardship, followed by good and more 
prosperous times ahead. Nothing could be more applicable to the circumstances we have recently 
endured. 
 
This year, Mother’s Day is Sunday the 8th. Please call your Mom! If she has passed, say a prayer for the 
time and effort she spent raising a family. Remember also that if you have children or grandchildren, 
there are mothers in your life who deserve to be recognized and adored.  
 
May is also our opportunity as a nation to remember those members of the U. S. military who gave their 
lives in service to our country and to honor those who are still serving on active duty. 
 
The first is Armed Forces Day, celebrated on the third Saturday. It was first observed on May 20th, 1950, 
to honor those Americans serving in the five U.S. military branches following the consolidation of the 
military services into the U.S. Department of Defense. 
 
Second is Memorial Day, originally called Decoration Day. There is some disagreement about the origin 
of the observance. We do know that in 1868, General John A. Logan called for a "Decoration Day", which 
was widely celebrated in both Northern and Southern cities until 1970. The World Wars turned it into a 
generalized day of remembrance, instead of just for the Civil War. In 1971, Congress standardized the 
holiday as "Memorial Day" and changed its observance to the last Monday in May. On Memorial Day, 
the flag of the United States is raised briskly to the top of the staff and then solemnly lowered to the 
half-staff position, where it remains only until noon. It is then raised to full-staff for the remainder of the 
day. Please spend a few minutes remembering our fallen heroes and the families mourning their losses. 
 
Fraternally, 
David A. Haslim, Senior Warden 



Hello ladies.

Just want to say thank you to all of you who attended 
the April stated dinner.  We had such a great turnout 
and it was so nice to see so many full tables.  I hope 
this will continue.

Also, remember that Miss Gillian Franklin, Grand 
Bethel Treasurer is having a formal reception on 
Saturday April 30 at 7:00 at the Scottish Rite Center.  
Please contact Jennifer Franklin at 619-952-4844 to 
confirm and for any questions by April 24th.

Remember that May 12th is the Spelling bee.  Don’t 
miss that.  It is always great fun and we are always so 
appreciated by the school and the kids.  We will see 
you there because Dennis and I have never missed it.

As the Master said in his “From the East” message, we 
have several signed up for the picnic but he also noted 
that we would still like to have more signing up and 
more items that are still needed for the potluck.

Sincerely, Ingrid

Ladies  Corner



MAY Masonic Birthday 
Echoes From The PAST

MAY Birthdays

Edward Deitzler PM

Daryl Sandaker

George Speer

John McBride

David Mc Gill PM

Edward Jackson

William Mathis PM

Bruce Abel

John Gamache PM

Leonard Kulhanjian

George Glavis PM

Dimiter Lyakov PM

Jason Bockerman



WM - Wor. Dennis Stahr

SW - Wor. David Haslim

JW - Vacant

Sec - Wor. Dimiter Lyakov

Chap - Wor. Bob Salini

SD - Brother David Casper

JD - Brother Mark Helton

Marsh - Brother Benjamin 

Pulido

SS - Brother Vaughn Franklin

Tiler - Wor. Jim Achenbach

2022 Officers



EDITOR’S CONTINUAL REQUEST
We have been able to get our mailing costs down by using 
email for the delivery of the Trestleboard.  It will be very 

helpful if we achieve more email deliveries.

Let us know if you have a working email address so that we 
can begin emailing your Trestleboard.  This will help save 

the Lodge and money for postage.

You can email Worshipful Dimiter, our Lodge Secretary, at

hackettlodge@gmail.com

IMPORTANT NOTE:  

The 2022 Annual Dues are 

$124

• BRING YOUR DUES CURRENT.

• If you haven’t already, please pay your dues for 2022. 

Be a supporter of your great Lodge!

Fraternally,
Dimiter Lyakov, PM

FROm ThE SECRETARy’S DESk

mailto:hackettlodge@gmail.com


Special Announcements

Brethren,
You have 4 options available to pay your 2022 Dues:

Pleases remember 2022 Dues WERE 

due by 31 December 2021

* Pay Online go to Make Payment iMember 2.0 link below 

https://member.freemason.org/users/sign_in

* Make a Check for $124

• Payable to: S. W. Hackett Lodge No. 574

• And mail to:

S. W. Hackett Lodge No. 574

1895 Camino Del Rio South

San Diego CA 92108-3683

* Using your bank online, Pay Bill free of charge service order

E-check for $124

• Payable to: S. W. Hackett Lodge No. 574

• And mail to:
S. W. Hackett Lodge No. 574

1895 Camino Del Rio South

San Diego CA 92108-3683

Tel. No. 619-295-4420

* Using Lodge PayPal Account hackettlodge@gmail.com

• Pay $130 ($124 plus Transaction Fee)

https://member.freemason.org/users/sign_in
mailto:hackettlodge@gmail.com


Special Announcements

Sequoia Elementary School Teacher of the Year Award
“June 7, 2022”

Santee Lakes Master Sponsored Lodge Family Picnic
“June 18, 2022” in Space “L”

PLANNED LODGE ACTIVITIES
*subject to change, schedule TBA

MAY 2022 HOLIDAY OBERVANCES

• May 30th:  Memorial Day

Memorial Day is an American holiday, observed on the 
last Monday of May, honoring the men and women who 

died while serving in the U.S. military


